ROSS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
MEETING
SEPTEMBER 11, 2017

The Ross Township Supervisors meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard A. Beers.
Supervisor Russell A. Kresge, Jr. also attended. Vice Chairman Tina Drake was absent. Solicitor Timothy
McManus was also present.

Following the pledge of Allegiance, a motion was made by Supervisor Kresge to approve the minutes of
August 7, 2017 and the Treasures’ report. Chairman Beers seconded the motion. Motion carried.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC-Peter Barna, who lives on Weingartner Road, is having issues with his landlord not
fixing the various problems he is having with his home. He has is asking if the zoning officer can come
out to see if there are any zoning violations. Mr. Barna has sent a letter, regular mail and certified mail,
to the landlord with his complaints. He did not get the certified receipt returned. Chairman Beers said
he should give the secretary his number and give it to the zoning officer.

PLANS-

OLD BUSINESS-Chairman Beers asked about the status of the SALDO and Zoning Amendments, Solicitor
McManus had only gotten a reply from the Monroe County Planning Commission. The Ross Township
Planning Commission would be reviewing it at their September 19, 2017. Chairman Beers made a
motion to schedule a hearing 15 minutes before the October 2, 2017 meeting. Supervisor Kresge
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS-Nate Oiler from RKR Hess had emailed an application for the MS#4, which has to do with
stormwater discharge from small Municipal sewer systems. The application for this, as well as the
application for a waiver, needed to be signed. Mr. Qiler will pick up the signed applications along with
the requested check. Supervisors Kresge made a motion to sign the applications and Chairman Beers
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

ROAD FOREMAN REPORT-The question was brought up about bringing out the equipment for
Community Day. It was decided to put them by the path so it would not take up any parking spaces.

CORRESPONDENCE-The Deputy Phil program was looking to see if we wanted to take the same size ad
as last year. Supervisor Kresge made a motion to get the same size ad as last year and Chairman Beers
seconded the motion. Motion carried. Cherry Valley was requesting a donation, Supervisor Kresge
made a motion to give the same as last year. Being no second, Chairman Beers tabled the request until
next month’s meeting. The Monroe County Control Center has requested a letter be written to State
and Local representatives to NOT support State Legislature to take monies allocated to 911 to balance
the Commonwealth’s budget. Supervisor Kresge made a motion to write the letter and was seconded
by Chairman Beers. Motion carried. The Republican Club wants to hand out information on Community



Day, Supervisor Kresge made a motion that the Republican Club could not hand out information.
Chairman Beers made a second to the motion. Motion carried

Chairman Beers brought up the matter of the security guards. Supervisor Kresge made a motion use the
security guards for the meetings and not on a daily basis. Chairman Beers seconded the motion.

Motion carried

RECEIPTES & EXPENDITURES- Supervisor Kresge made a motion to pay the bills as presented. The
motion was seconded by Chairman Beers and carried.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Steen



